\\,\’P BYLAWS REVISIONS
MEMBER DIRECT BALLOTING 2012

M VOTE RESULTS!

This WILPF US member direct-voting balloting process on proposed amendments to
our WILPF US bylaws has concluded. Ballot return envelopes were addressed to the
Detroit, Michigan, branch on behalf of the section. Detroit branch has received all
mailed ballots and tallied all those that were received and postmarked on or before
the stated postmark deadline of October 12, 2012 - a total of 240 ballots.

WILPF MEMBERS BYLAWS REVISIONS BALLOT - VOTE RESULTS

Direct Election by Members of the Board President
198 votes YES 39 votes NO (3 abstained)

Staggered Elections of Board Members
218 votes YES 21 votes NO (1 abstained)

Addition to the Board of a Membership Development Chair and Committee
219 votes YES 20 votes NO (1 abstained)

Eight (8) ballot envelopes were received but postmarked after the 10/12/12 postmark
deadline and were therefore not counted

According to the ballot instructions given to members about this voting process,
these approved changes in the WILPF bylaws took effect upon completion of the
tallying of the votes. The bylaws working group has indicated that the updated WILPF
US bylaws reflecting these changes will be published to our website as soon as
possible, but no later than by the end of October. They suggest that you check out

the BYLAWS page of the wilpfus.org website and post any questions on the BYLAWS
discussion board.

MANY THANKS to the members of the Detroit branch for serving as the ballot

receiving and tallying branch - your willingness to step up to take on this important
set of tasks and extraordinary work has been essential to this process.

Ria Kulenovic - Director of Operations
October 22, 2012



